King Salman bin Abdul Aziz Al Saud

Office of His Majesty the King

Royal Court, Riyadh

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia
August 2022
Your Majesty King Salman bin Abdulaziz Al Saud,

I write to you regarding Jaafar Mohammad Sultan and Sadeq Majeed Thamer, two Bahraini Shi’a men, who are at imminent risk of execution in Saudi Arabia. The Specialized Criminal Court sentenced them to death in October 2021 following a grossly unfair trial for terrorism-related charges, which include smuggling explosive materials into Saudi Arabia and participating in anti-government protests in Bahrain. In April 2022, the Supreme Court upheld their sentences, rendering their execution imminent as soon as your Majesty ratifies it.
Sultan and Thamer were detained incommunicado and in solitary confinement for three-and-a-half months following their arrest on 8 May 2015. They had no access to legal representation throughout their pre-trial detention and interrogation. They told the court that they were tortured and that their so-called confessions were extracted under duress. 

I urge you not to ratify the execution of Sultan and Thamer, order a re-trial in line with international fair trial standards, without recourse to the death penalty. Furthermore, I call on you to order a prompt, impartial, independent, and effective investigation into their claims before the court of torture and ill-treatment.  
Thank you for your attention. I am looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,
